

DAVID A. FITZGIBBONS III
DENIS M. FITZGIBBONS
DANIEL G. HARRINGTON
ANN F. SCHROOTEN
TINA L. VANNUCCI
EDWINUS M. VAN VIANEN
RICHARD L. SCHOLZ
NANCY L. DAVIDSON
J. BRYAN QUESENBERRY
NOEL ELCO RASCON

DAVID A. FITZGIBBONS (1930-1995) E.D. McBRYDE (1919-1998)

HOWARD H. KARMAN (1926-2013)

June 5, 2014

Mr. Gregory Rose, City Manager City of Maricopa P.O. Box 610 Maricopa, AZ 85139

Re: Agreement for Professional Services for the 2014-2015 fiscal year

Dear Gregory:

Our office currently enjoys the opportunity to represent the City of Maricopa and would be pleased to continue our representation and association with the City of Maricopa. As we discussed, during the 2014-2015 fiscal year, we will have an attorney located in City Hall for two days a week, which we currently anticipate will be on Monday and Wednesday. The attorney will be available to work on civil matters during that time. Rather than have this attorney fill out daily timesheets, the City will pay our firm a flat fee of \$5,250 per month for this attorney's services, which will be invoiced separately. This schedule will be reevaluated at the end of September to determine whether the days of the week an attorney is at City Hall need to be changed or if a need exists to add more days to this schedule.

For all other work, which will include, but not be limited to, the City Council meetings, Planning and Zoning Commission meetings, general civil work, and City Court prosecutions, Fitzgibbons Law Offices, P.L.C., offers to renew our existing agreement for professional legal services with the City of Maricopa at the same rates as last year: All civil matters will be billed at the current rate of \$155.00 per hour, and all criminal matters will be billed at the current rate of \$135.00 per hour. As we have done in the past, we will submit monthly bills to the City of Maricopa, which will include any costs incurred on behalf of the City of Maricopa. The term of this renewal would be from July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2015.

If during the term of this renewal the City Council would like us to enter into a more detailed legal services agreement, please let me know and I will prepare an agreement for your consideration. As always, please contact us at any time if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you very much.

Very truly yours.

Denis M. Fitzgibbons